Minutes for the IDCTA Eventing Kickoff Meeting
November 23, 2020 at 7AM

The meeting opened at 7:05

· Introduction
Eric opened the meeting with a welcome all of the committee member He also presented the IDCTA Mission statement and that he felt that the committee should strive to follow the mission, particularly with regard to the education and community references in the mission statement. He then asked that each of the members gave a brief description of their background and their reasons for being on the committee.  Here are the committee members with a short bio on each:

· Eric Dierks – VP of Eventing
Eric Dierks started riding following his father’s footsteps in Dressage and discovered Eventing graduating as an “A” from the Fox River Valley Pony Club in Barrington, Illinois.  After competing in the North American Young Riders Championships, he went on to graduate from Illinois State University with a B.S. in Environmental Health Studies.  Eric went on to pursue horses full time as both a competitor and instructor eventually leading him to be long listed for the 2002 World Equestrian Games in Jerez, Spain and short-listed for the 2004 Olympic Games in Athens, Greece.  Having a love for the Thoroughbred, Eric has also won the first National Retired Racehorse Challenge in 2012, educating the public and promoting careers for the Thoroughbred when they are no longer racing.  A big advocate for education, Eric has coached the Area IV Young Rider 3-Day Event Team at the North American Young Riders Championships, sat on the Board of Governors for the United States Pony Club, published countless articles on training and continues to teach at his family's Stonehedge Farm in Union Grove, Wisconsin.  Today Eric continues to educate and compete in the Eventing, Dressage, and Hunter/Jumper arenas.  Eric's lessons and clinics center around the discovery of what makes things tick in the harmony of the horse and rider highlighting on Dressage principles across all disciplines.

· William Barclay
I have been involved with horses in various ways for over 60 years, including fox hunting as a teenager and instructing riding at Culver Military Academy for seven summers. I started eventing in 2008 and am currently competing at the Prelim level. 

· Sandra Barclay
I am a veterinarian, recently retired after 45 years of feline practice.  I returned to riding as an adult.  Currently I have two horses which I event at the Novice level. 

· Amy Barrett
Amy’s career spans over thirty years, and she founded Barrett Wealth Connection LLC. in 2012 to provide financial planning, investment management, and personalized consulting to individuals, corporations, not-for-profit organizations, and foundations. In a world that is rapidly losing the personal touch, the company offers excellent one-on-one service resulting in close client relationships.
In her free time, Amy enjoys being around her family, actively contributing to several not-for-profits, riding her horses, traveling, and reading. She has been around horses since she was eight years old, starting off at an A Circuit hunter-jumper barn, learning to ride, and eventually re-training off-the-track Thoroughbreds for the owner. In her late 20s, Amy learned about Eventing and soon began dressage lessons. When her three children were born, she took a short hiatus, until her youngest was six. The whole gang had fun learning to ride one summer on a share boarded horse. When her daughter started with Fox River Valley Pony Club, Amy became involved as a volunteer with the club. Currently, Amy is a member of Mill Creek Hunt and boards her two horses at Jigsaw Farm in Woodstock and trains with Jennifer Rousseau, with the goal of someday competing a training level. 

· Cecelia Conway
Cecelia Conway is a PATH Intl. Therapeutic Riding Instructor and longtime IDCTA board member serving as the schooling show chairman. She focuses on grass roots dressage and para dressage development along with western dressage. For the past two years she has also served on the board of NEWDA as a general member and now as President. 
She has been chosen to speak about para dressage at the PATH International Conference in Orlando Florida as well as regional conferences for therapeutic riding instructors in 8 states specifically about incorporating dressage in therapeutic riding lessons for the benefit of horse and rider.

· Emma Kane
Emma Kane is the Vice President of Dressage for IDCTA and has been an IDCTA board member for five years. She has also served on the dressage committee for about seven years and two years as a USDF Region 2 PM Delegate. Emma was the recipient of the IDCTA Presidents Award as well as the USDF Youth Volunteer of the Year award in 2018. Her philosophy is that dressage is for everyone, every discipline, every level, and every horse, from fluffy rescue ponies to imported warmbloods. Outside of dressage, Emma has ridden and shown many different disciplines from eventing to trick riding, saddle seat to reining. Currently, her main focus is dressage and western dressage. Emma was a full-time working student for six years and currently works as a photographer for two horse show photography studios as well as working the gates at hunter jumper shows. She has her bachelor's in Psychology and is currently working on her master's in Clinical Mental Health Counseling. Professionally, Emma hopes to open her own private therapy practice and specialize in working with equestrians as well as anxiety and trauma. She plans to bring her professional training in leadership, communication and problem-solving to IDCTA in order to help move the organization forward and increase education, clear communication, and inclusivity. Emma owns two Haflinger ponies and leases a lovely Hanoverian gelding. She currently trains with Heather McCarthy and Brittany Burson in Union, IL. 

· Jennifer Howlett-Rousseau
A career equestrian, Jennifer began riding at age 5 just outside of Montreal, Canada. Early experiences included “A” rated hunters and jumpers, fox hunting, and pony club, where she was first introduced to the sport of eventing. Her early career included working for a top hunter/jumper trainer, riding competitively for a big dressage barn, and starting young Thoroughbreds for the track, during which time she was able to compete through the upper levels of dressage and Advanced horse trials. After a year spent riding jumpers and event horses in New Zealand, she returned to the Montreal area and developed an active eventing training business which grew as the sport grew through the 1980s and early 90s.
She was recruited to manage a private equestrian estate in Northern Illinois and immigrated to the United States in 1992, where she spent her first ten years developing that facility and starting a family. In the early 2000’s she began building an active teaching and training program under her own business, L’Esprit Equestrian, LLC. In the summer of 2020, L’Esprit Equestrian relocated to the beautiful Jigsaw Farms in Woodstock, Illinois, where they have been hard at work developing a top-quality eventing and cross-country training facility.
Jennifer is a graduate “A” pony clubber and continues to work with Pony Club in a variety of roles. She is a USEA Certified Level III instructor (certified through Intermediate/3* level), serves as an Advisor to the ICP program, is on the USEA ICP committee, and is a certified Trainer with USHJA. Recently awarded the Broussard Grant for licensed officials, she is working toward her eventing judge license. She is excited to help bring world-class educational opportunities to the local eventing community and to promote the sport to a wider equestrian audience through participation on the IDCTA eventing committee.

· Ruth Flanagan
Ruth originates from the South Island of New Zealand, where she started riding at 10yrs with the local Pony Club.  Achieved her NZPCA A Certificate and evented at One and Two Horse Trials in the 80’s and early 90’s through Intermediate level.  After a 20-year break, she has been able reignite her love of Eventing, Dressage and everything horsey since moving to Wisconsin in 2016.  Ruth boards at Silverwood Farms and is currently looking for her next Eventer after the unexpected passing of her young TB.
Ruth is looking forward to encouraging an inclusive and welcoming Horse Trial community with social (when the world permits) and educational activities, to help progress the safety and fun aspects of Eventing.  As Ruth says “growing up my best friends were my Eventing friends, we would walk courses together, discuss different combinations and cheer for each other”.  Finally, she would like to encourage Horse Trial competitors to take part in the IDCTA Eventing Journey Award, and other Eventing year end achievements that the IDCTA offers.

· Denise Hanna
Denise Hanna has been a horse lover all her life. Her passion for horses began as a child in Colorado, as a young barrel racer, and riding drill team with the Bare Back Daisy Dozen. Later, riding in Illinois, Denise became an active pony club member and achieved her “B” rating. After attending college at New York University's Tisch School of the Arts Denise worked as a professional Storyteller, actor and artist in residence. Married and mother of four, her oldest daughters led her back to horses. When the kids were young, she encouraged riding activities and soon realized how much she missed it. She returned to training and eventually to competition in dressage and three-day eventing. Horses became her focus and in 2001 Denise with her husband, David Hanna, an amateur three-day eventer, founded Hannaberry Farm and Riding Academy. Recognizing a need for more quality instructors who focus on amateur riders, Denise received her CHA (certified Horsemanship Association) certification as a master English trainer. She continues to compete and actively pursue her own training in both Dressage and jumping.

· Erin Nielson
My name is Erin Nielsen and I have been riding since I was 9 years old. I started eventing in Pony Club when I was 15. I have ridden through the Intermediate and 2* (now 3*s) level and am currently competing my young OTTB. I have 2 sons who event as well and my husband is a farrier as well. Horses are definitely in the family! I was a very active member of the IDCTA many years ago and was the VP of eventing for a short time and on the board for many years. I organized the IDCTA mini event for a few years and helped with the recognized horse trial we used to run. I also organized the banquet and eventing awards for many years. I am looking forward to getting involved again and helping to improve eventing in Northern IL and Southern WI and to also help bring more educational opportunities back to the area. 


· Molly Fine
[bookmark: _vklzjhxn8mz5]Molly started riding dressage about 28 years ago. Originally an event rider, dressage was originally just an afterthought. As she and her horse progressed, it became clear that to win at eventing, you had to know and practice dressage. Since then, she has been pursuing dressage as an avocation. She was showing at the Intermediare level until her horse, Ricco had to be retired. She is now riding a 17 hand Percheron/Paint Cross named Tuxedo ‘N’ Tail (Tux) and an Andalusian named Valentino, both new experiences with lots to learn. She has earned her Bronze and Silver Medals in Dressage. Molly has taken her love of dressage and begun to give back to the sport through her positions on the IDCTA board and the volunteering that she does. She has chaired the Membership Committee and been VP of Dressage, and currently as President. Molly’s contributions also include managing the IDCTA Recognized Summer Dressage Shows through many years including the current year with all of the pandemic protocols that had to be in place. She also has taken many opportunities to volunteer - at national dressage shows, scribing in the judges, at events, as a scribe, steward and as a jump judge, at Nationals in many capacities (including pooper scooper) and at the USDF level as a member of the Nominating Committee – representing Region 2.
[bookmark: _Hlk57624925]
Not in attendance at the first meeting:
· Polly Hall

· Elizabeth Harrington
Elizabeth Harrington is an upper level three-day event rider based out of Monee, IL, and has competed through the Intermediate level of eventing. She is an active rider, trainer, and 
competitor looking to produce well educated horses and riders to safely and successfully ride and compete through the levels of the sport. She rides and trains with Clark Montgomery and currently competes her two mares Miracle Mona and Vanity’s Revenge at the Training and Intermediate levels respectively. She aims to build confidence in both horse and rider through developing a solid foundation on the flat and over fences.

· Brain-storming of activities for the committee –
· Educational activities – suggestions for more follow-on Zoom sessions were thrown out and discussed. There will be several activities that the members will bring to the next meeting for further discussion. Ideas including conditioning of your horse, preparing for a show, training around specific movements and training specifically targeted at Junior and Young riders
· Competition – Many of the members have either competed at schooling shows or have students who do.  The issue of inconsistency in the rules, jump heights, and other aspects of the show are a problem when competing at the Schooling shows and then going to the championship where they are introduced to things they have not seen.  IDCTA sanctions Schooling Shows but does not govern them.  The committee felt that there should be Guideline provided to show organizers to help make the shows more consistent. This was seen as something the committee could take on.
· Junior and Young Rides – recruitment, retention and education were a topic of great interest.  
· Members were asked to send ideas to Eric for the next meeting.
· Next Meeting is set for December 14 at 7PM
· Committee Adjourned at 7:50    
